
WORSHIP 
THIS SUNDAY 9:30 A.M. 



Whatever gift we offer to God, no matter how large or small,

glamorous or banal, is an act of worship.



   Holly Zehr will be preaching the sermon, Offering Our Gifts 
 referencing scriptures Romans 12:1-8 and Matthew 2:11.








The service will be live streamed on YouTube at this link. 







Those who are serving January 9:
South Greeters: Mike and Stephanie Company

 West Greeter: Nancy Fisher
Ushers:  Cal and Vivian Hubbard

Welcome Table: Mary Jantze
Worship Leader: Lynn Reba

Children's Story: Nancy Fisher
                               Scripture Reader:  Addie and Jaron Zehr                                                         

Song Leader: Cindy Ropp







Please click here for meeting, zoom, and other recordings.
Please click here for instructions for joining MCN's livestream.




THE MIDWEEK
T H E  M E N N O N I T E  C H U R C H  O F  N O R M A L / J A N U A R Y  5 ,  2 0 2 2

This Sunday:




After Worship:



Children and Youth

Christian Education

Classes



The Adult Christian

Education Class,

Salt and Light 




Important Dates:

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQdxexzd60K3Y8iLZIaA6Yg
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1l-U0XPR6FtTBt0oFwKS5Mxad29uyUToW?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1-Ru-qvpvER9ogXux13-sEKK8r3vZzMWt?usp=sharing


Birthdays & Anniversaries
C E L E B R A T I N G  L I F E ' S  M O M E N T S  A T  M C N

A  B R I E F  L O O K  A T  T H E  C H U R C H  C A L E N D A R :

T H E  F U L L  C H U R C H  C A L E N D A R  I S  A V A I L A B L E  A T  

N O R M A L M E N N O N I T E . O R G

Thursday, January 6
6:30 am Next Man Bible Study
2:00 pm Women's Book Group
6:00 pm  Administration Commission (Zoom)

Sunday, January 9
4:00 pm Alphonse Kimbembe Memorial Service

Monday, January 10
1:30 pm Community Life Commission

Tuesday, January 11
7:00 pm Interim Pastoral Team (Zoom)

Wednesday, January 12
9:30 am  Men's Book Group

This Week at MCN Structure Documents
Updated structure documents, including
ministry descriptions, vision statement
with commission assignments for the
goals, structure changes, and a list of
individuals called to serve in the new
structure, are available at this link.

Pastoral Team
Search Committee

UPdate
We continue to prepare and refine
interview questions, hopeful that by the
end of January, Doug Luginbill, CDC
minister, will send applications for our
review. All applicants go through him first. 

Midwest Food Bank Volunteer Opportunity

Please join us for a fun evening of service with your church family at Midwest Food Bank 5-7pm
on Thursday, January 20, 2022. Anyone 5 yrs and older is welcome! Masks will be required. Please

sign up here. 
 

https://normalmennonite.org/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Uxev-Fh7yVSkJPgIGLcXvIhwZy_q1tNe?usp=sharing
https://x.gldn.io/89dM3DPSaeb


Prayer Requests and Announcements
Prayer requests and/or announcements should be submitted prior to the service. You may contact
Lynette Miller via phone or email with your submissions throughout the week and she will relay
them to the appropriate worship leader. Email: Lynette.Miller.k@gmail.com  Phone: 309-261-7485

Sharing Joys & Concerns
M C N  I S  A S K E D  T O  B E  I N  C O N T I N U E D  P R A Y E R  F O R  F O R  T H E  C R I T I C A L  C A R E  U N I T  O F  C A R L E

B R O M E N N  M E D I C A L  C E N T E R — O U R  P A R T N E R  I N  H E A L I N G  F O R  2 0 2 1

Thank You!
During the last three months I felt the support of the congregation in many ways as I cared for my
mom. People brought meals, built a ramp, sat with mom, called to check on me, offered to run
errands, moved mom’s chair to my house, sang for mom, brought communion, loaded a truck,
helped me clean out her apartment, and prayed for us. Your support was visible and felt. I felt
loved and supported. Thank you! Mary and Claire Dyck

Thank you to all who send me sympathy cards with the loss of my sister. I appreciated that very
much. Roelie Homan

Thank you MCN for your generous gifts of $6541.00 to MCC for our Alternative Gifts Fair! 

Alphonse Kimbembe Memorial Service
Tania Kimbembe and Emmanuel Kasongo lost their Father, Alphonse Kimbembe in the Republic of
the Congo on December 24th after a two year battle with brain cancer. 

The Mennonite Church of Normal is invited to celebrate his life with the Kimbembe-Kasongo
family this Sunday, January 9th at 4:00 pm at MCN. There will be a private family gathering after
the service. 

Memorials can be made to the Mennonite Church of Normal whom is collecting funds which will
go to the Kimbembe-Kasongo family to help cover funeral expenses in the Congo for their family.
Please write Kimbembe Memorial in the check memo. 

mailto:Lynette.Miller.k@gmail.com
https://obituaries.goshennews.com/obituary/hazel-yoder-1083641229


MCC U.S. is hosting a Young Adult Peacebuilders Training in Colorado from March 6-11, 2022!
Young adults ages 18-30 are invited to participate in a rich, week-long experience that will provide
opportunities to build new relationships, visit organizations doing powerful work in and around
Colorado Springs, and apply Anabaptist, Biblical foundations of peace and justice to real world
issues. Rocky Mountain Mennonite Camp will serve as a home base for participants, offering a
beautiful and relaxing space to rest, study and have fun together as a group. 

This Peacebuilders Training will touch on themes of racial equity, immigration, mass
incarceration, gun violence and conflict transformation. It will include trips to visit RAWtools, an
organization working out of Colorado Springs to move communities away from violence, as well
as Casa de Paz, an organization working out of Aurora to reunite separated families. Group time
together to reflect on these and other learning experiences during the Peacebuilders Training will
provide young adults with tools to implement their own dreams for peace and justice projects in
their local communities. 

The participant fee is $200. All other costs (including travel, lodging and meals) will be covered by
MCC. Please encourage the young adults in your community to consider this opportunity.
Register here.
 

Young Adult Peacebuilders Training

Melika Hershberger has completed her first semester of her studies at Anabaptist Mennonite
Biblical Seminary (AMBS). She will continue her first year of study January-May 2022. Would you like
to be supportive by fixing a freezer meal for them? lf so, please sign up here. When the meal is
ready, place clearly marked "For Hershbergers" non-returnable containers in the church freezer.
Ross will collect to take with him to Indiana. Please text Ross (309-660-0710) when you have left
something in the church freezer for them. Many thanks! 

Meals for Melika and Ross

The Vision Team met on Monday, January 3. Following the meeting, Vision Team has the following
items to share with the congregation:

1. The Congregational Annual Meeting will be held on January 23rd at 1:30pm. This will be a hybrid
meeting, allowing participation in-person or via a Zoom option. A tentative agenda can be viewed
here. Members that attend will be able to vote on whether to accept the proposed 2022 Spending
Plan.

2. Vision Team has drafted a proposal that further defines the type and frequency of evaluations
that will be performed for the long-term Pastoral Team. This proposal also provides more details
regarding terms for the long-term pastors. We welcome input from the congregation before the
proposal is finalized and adopted. Follow this link: Pastoral Team Evaluation and Terms Proposal.

It will remain in draft status for the remainder of this week and next week. Please share your
comments with Barry Weaver, Vision Team Chair.

3.  Find Vision Team meeting minutes and resource documents in the Vision Team folder on
Google Drive.




Vision Team Update

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.votervoice.net%2fBroadcastLinks%2fRbfX75JzQi8i1qxNwG-2wg&c=E,1,bD3YiPo71atXCXeyk6F1M4SikeyGR6qlDm94Og4eVbs9sWa5Y1d7nw8kieo7eygeJqoM5JEV7ceLy3cUEPwqi_va22-CK3J-iVw9eiJayko,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.votervoice.net%2fBroadcastLinks%2fFe-TInrJDBzBCHe13JPLCA&c=E,1,5hjNKRLdUK9rdgisbMhBcoTEHNMKVUgJ-bdUz3HCZBG2MnpB0Fex2Wx69KBdtMuOfoHbwPdzDOv9ymVjkY4rrcCyJgpqYdJT3QzRQ1mV5cGS-ElOrhwE&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.votervoice.net%2fBroadcastLinks%2fCdrjUYpd97VUXcR1OF2sSA&c=E,1,nl02ANgdqautvIGHCJ5vT4sz7r48m5RuTvbsfRS-MPCF058kIIyZV4CoZrQqEnKF0eAXEQteOT3diKgy4tvjdcrzH4PCc9jPNjmZ-CJWvGzTeikvKwAwoiQ,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.votervoice.net%2fBroadcastLinks%2fTZ0x05crZNY5b-wKiSTEIg&c=E,1,E_hskfdCIC9Y4x-NyiU_NQACPHol7Bn2dXAP6YAZcW5qFvU7B4Wb9TW-ZCETVi0FlVAhhZNhkaIphO9yGHVzuJovsxQW33vwdXY3HsRF72jjFOfy&typo=1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904044BABAB2EAB9-meals2
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1XEQYcJQBZIIz9q310R2382pcGjSIyzGJ/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17mVPVcSqsBvHuEsRyikmByWSMjqpKHMU/edit
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/10_9WYkBDE5lB7Ll3Q5BsdRpZaYbM6Kr8


P L E A S E  R E M E M B E R  T H E S E  M E M B E R S  I N  Y O U R  P R A Y E R S .  S E N D  A  C A R D  I F

T H E  S P I R I T  L E A D S  Y O U !

Our Members in Care Facilities

Staff Contact and Building Open Hours



Directory

Building Open: Monday – Friday, 9:00AM-Noon and 1:00PM-4:00PM.

Lynette Miller: Interim Pastor for Discipling and Community Life Commissions;
lynette.miller.k@gmail.com or 309-261-7485 or 309-963-4495

Lauren Satchwell: Interim Pastor for Vision Team, Administration & Outreach Commissions;
satchwell.lauren@gmail.com 309-830-6827

Holly Zehr: Interim Pastor for Worship & Spiritual Gift Discernment Team;
hmzehr@hotmail.com 309-846-0860

Ron Ropp: Pastor for Pastoral Care; 309- 452- 8534
 
Maggie Burton; Office Administrator; church@normalmennonite.org or 309.452.6622
 
Bryan Oyer: Custodian

mailto:lynette.miller.k@gmail.com
mailto:satchwell.lauren@gmail.com
mailto:hmzehr@hotmail.com
mailto:church@normalmennonite.org

